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Penny St. Louis Littell- Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

August 7, 2009

Lisa Vaccaro

46 Everett Ave.

South Portland, ME  04106

RE:
56 Pine Street – 056-C-005 – B-1 Zone w/a Historic Overlay – permit #09-0833

Dear Ms. Vaccaro,

I am in receipt of your application to add an addition to your restaurant, Caiolas.  Your property is located within a B-1 Business Zone which requires a conditional use appeal to the Zoning Board of Appeals for approval of new or additions to commercial restaurants.  On November 3, 2008 we sat down and went over what you were proposing. At that time you were informed that you needed to get approvals from the Zoning Board of Appeals.  I am not seeing your application submittal to the Zoning Board of Appeals concerning this expansion.   Therefore, I am enclosing the information that you will need to apply to the Zoning Board of Appeals for your restaurant expansion.  I am enclosing a copy of section 14-163 on the Land Use Zoning Ordinance to guide you on your request to the Board.  Please note that your cover letter should specifically address each of the listed requirements for a restaurant.  You must also address each Conditional Use standard as stated on the Conditional Use Appeal application.
I can not review or approve this building permit application until the Zoning Board of Appeals makes a final determination on your application to them. Your permit is on hold until the Zoning Board approves your application.

Please note that because that you are a new owner of the property, this office will need to see a copy of your deed showing that you have right title and interest to move forward with your appeal and permits.

If you should have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at 874-8695.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Admimistrator

Room 315 – 389 Congress Street – Portland, Maine  04101  (207) 874-8695 – FAX:(207) 874-8716 – TTY:(207) 874-3936


